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PSC Orders Airview Sewer System Study  
Abandonment of Hardin County utility on hold pending completion of engineering 

work on possible connection to Elizabethtown  
  

FRANKFORT, Ky. (Feb. 9, 2017) –  The Kentucky Public Service Commission (PSC) has 
ordered the operators of a small sewer utility in Hardin County to continue operations and to hire 
an engineering firm to draw up plans for connecting to the Elizabethtown municipal sewer 
system. 
In June 2016, Airview Utilities, LLC filed notice of its intent to abandon the system, which 
includes sewers and a wastewater treatment plant serving about 200 customers in the Airview 
Estates subdivision. The subdivision is just outside the Elizabethtown city limits. 

In an order issued today, the PSC directed Airview Utilities to remain in operation pending a 
final decision by the PSC, which will come after completion of an engineering study. 

During an Oct. 12, 2016, hearing at the PSC, Airview officials testified that the 48-year-old 
wastewater treatment plant was meant to be temporary and has outlived its planned useful life. 
A connection to the Elizabethtown municipal system is the best long-term solution, the Airview 
officials said. Airview further stated it has not determined the cost of such a connection. 

In today’s order, the PSC directed Airview to have prepared “detailed engineering plans” for 
connecting the Airview system to the city’s system. The plans must be developed by an 
engineering firm acceptable to Elizabethtown, be completed within 180 days, and include a 
project cost estimate. 

The PSC also ordered Airview to clarify the legal status of the leased property on which its 
wastewater treatment plan is located. 

The PSC determined that Elizabethtown’s participation in this process was essential to a 
successful outcome and made the city of Elizabethtown a party to the case. The Kentucky 
Office of Attorney General is also a party, having intervened in July 2016. 

Today’s order, a video of the hearing and other records in the case are available on the PSC 
website, psc.ky.gov. The case number is 2016-00207. 

The PSC is an independent agency attached for administrative purposes to the Energy and 
Environment Cabinet. It regulates more than 1,500 gas, water, sewer, electric and 
telecommunication utilities operating in Kentucky and has approximately 75 employees.  
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QUESTIONS OR PROBLEMS REGARDING YOUR UTILITY SERVICE? 
CALL THE PSC CONSUMER HOTLINE: 800-772-4636  
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